Blessed Sacrament Athletic Boosters – Meeting Minutes
May 19, 2016

	Officers
	Non Voting Members

	Name
	5/16
	6/16
	7/16
	8/16
	9/16
	10/16
	Name
	5/16
	6/16
	7/16
	8/16
	9/16
	10/16

	Tony Logan
	x
	
	
	
	
	
	Jeremy Eubank
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Benjie Pieper
	
	
	
	
	
	
	Brian Finn
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Jeff Epplen
	X
	
	
	
	
	
	Nick Ritter
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Trevor Read
	
	
	
	
	
	
	Kristin Holt
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 
	
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	Tim Moellering
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Board Members
	Jeff Hemsath
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 X

	Steve Bailey
	
	
	
	
	
	
	John Lange
	X
	
	
	
	
	

	Rodney Black
	X
	
	
	
	
	
	Mike Quinn
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Brad Gastright
	X
	
	
	
	
	
	Larry Ingram
	
	
	
	
	
	

	John Kirtley
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Rick Lehmkuhl
	
	
	
	
	
	
	Sports Directors

	Brian Klaene
	X
	
	
	
	
	
	Steve Epplen
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Paul Frodge
	
	
	
	
	
	
	Adam Boerger
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Chris Pieper
	X
	
	
	
	
	
	Joe Nielander
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Lance Wells
	X
	
	
	
	
	
	Eric Wehrman
	X
	
	
	
	
	

	Pete Wischer
	X
	
	
	
	
	
	Christy Noll
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Scott Vinicombe
	X
	
	
	
	
	
	Kim Rohmiller
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	LisaMoellering
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	DaveHellmann
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	Others in Attendance

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


1. Review / Approval of Previous Month’s Minutes – Mays’ minutes approved  
2. Elections – N/A
3. Treasurer’s Report – Jeff Epplen  – see Jeff’s report for details
4.     Sports Directors - Updates

· Basketball –Adam Boerger, Rick Lehmkuhl 
· Nothing to report .
· Soccer – Lance Wells – Reminder the “to do list” for those who can help maintain the grounds is in the building.  Please pick up garbage around the grounds and help keep the bathroom clean.  Thanks 
· Baseball  – Steve Epplen 
· Nothing to report
· Golf  –  Jason Asch & Eric Wehrman 
· Nothing to report 
· Softball  –  John Kirtley  nothing to report 
· Volleyball  – Lisa Moellering / Christy Noll 
Christy is working with Recreations Outlet to purchase a new lightweight aluminum netting system. Hopes to pass along pricing in the next week or so.

Cross Country – Joe Nielander 
· No updates
· Tennis –  Kim Rohmiller

· Nothing to report
4. Ongoing  Business
·  Electronic Marquee up and running 
.
· Virtus-  we had volleyball tryouts Tues and Wed night at St Pius.  Found out late our two evaluators needed a background check.  A big thank you to Scott V for sitting in with Christy so we were Virtus compliant.  Unfortunately our two evaluators for are volunteers outside of BSS and were not made aware of the required checks.   The only suggestion for this issue is to have directors include volunteers you feel necessary.  We will forward this group along with coaches/assistant coaches to confirm compliance.  That way if the school comes back with issues we will have time to contact the individual and correct the issue.  
Drainage issue – I have attached both bids we received. Trevor’s friend and Cru Cutters. The overall thought, something must be done to correct this ongoing issue. Please review both and pass along any thoughts. Trevor, please feel free to pass along any thoughts regarding your friends proposal. I did meet with Cru-Cutters Tuesday and discussed the following. 

Cru-Cutters came up with two engineers to layout a plan. They hope to install a total of five French drains, attach everything to an underground drainpipe and drain out into the woods behind the property. Chris said since their original swale did not work he is willing to credit back the $2,400.00 we paid and put towards this project. He is also willing to replace both of our dead trees. After the credit the total cost would be about $6,500.00. About  $1,000.00 more than the first bid presented by Trevor. Chris suggested we wait until after the Corn Roast to complete. He felt we have a much better chance of growing grass thicker / quicker in late August / early September.

Most of the group felt we should go with Cru-Cutters. I have copied his comments below.  Also discussed increasing the size of the concrete pad at the bottom of the steps.

Other Business  DCCH Building – Plan to get a bid to wire for flood lights and hand dryer for bathroom. A big thank-you to Brad G.  If you have not seen the gravel area, Brad and his Duke crew redid, plus added on.  Huge improvement and much safer.  Thanks Brad for coordinating that project.

.  
6.
Meeting Adjourned – Next Meeting:  June 23, 2016
